
Village of Tolono Board of Trustees 
Regular Meeting 

June 2, 2020 
 

The Village of Tolono Board of Trustees (“Board”) met on June 2, 2020.  President Robert 
Murphy called the meeting to order at 6:33pm.  Roll call found the following trustees present:  
Vicki Buffo (video), Ryan Perry, Jared Robbins and Terrence Stuber.  Trustee Jared Ping was 
absent.  Also present was Clerk Brandy Dalton and Police Chief Justin Levingston. 
 
All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance.  Trustee Stuber gave the invocation. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS 
Adam Munds was present to discuss RC Fest on August 8 & 9, 2020.  He filled out the Special 
Event Permit Application.   
 
Motion by Perry, second by Stuber to approve the Special Event Permit for RC Fest August 8 
& 9, 2020 and to waive the fee.  Roll call:  Buffo, yes; Perry, yes; Robbins, yes; Stuber, yes.  
Motion passed.  
 
REPORTS 
Public Works: 
-The trees near Fisher’s property were taken down today. 
-Regarding drainage complaints, we can pump here & there, but we can’t find the blockage 
until we get manholes added. 
-The tree at 407 N James Street is right on the border of being ours or not.  Matt is going to 
call Ameren about taking it down since it’s in the power lines. 
-The June schedule board is complete in the maintenance shed. 
-Matt will order the sign for recycling with the wording used by Ogden & Philo but adding our 
ordinance number. 
-Ameren took the light off of the pole at 308 W Holden Street and told the homeowner they 
won’t put it back without permission from the Village.  Matt will contact Ameren. 
-The Board wants Matt to give the office advanced notification before flushing hydrants, so the 
information can be pushed out through Rave, Facebook and the website. 
 
Police Department: 
-The stoplight was taken out by a truck Sunday night but is fixed now.  There is video of it, but 
not close enough to get a plate number. 
-In the area of Broadway and Bourne Streets, 10 cats have been caught. 
-Chief Levingston is working on getting the body cameras going.  He has also applied for a 
grant for them.  It would be for the cameras only. 
 
Treasurer: 
Motion by Stuber, second by Robbins to approve the bills as presented.  Roll call:  Buffo, yes; 
Perry, yes; Robbins, yes; Stuber, yes.  Motion passed.  
 
APPROVAL OF PRIOR MINUTES 
Motion by Robbins, second by Stuber to approve the minutes of the regular session meetings, 
held May 19, 2020.  Roll call:  Buffo, yes; Perry, yes; Robbins, yes; Stuber, yes.  Motion 
passed.  
 
 
 



OLD BUSINESS 
Clerk Dalton will forward forms, job descriptions, Police Bargaining Unit Agreement, and the 
Technology Use Policy to Trustee Robbins for inclusion in the appendix. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
Motion by Robbins, second by Perry to extend the hazard pay for the police officers until July 
21, 2020.  Roll call:  Buffo, yes; Perry, yes; Robbins, yes; Stuber, yes.  Motion passed.  
 
MISCELLANEOUS 
Trustee Stuber thanked Chief Levingston for being who he is and how he does his job. 
 
Motion by Stuber, second by Buffo to adjourn the meeting at 7:24 pm.  Roll call:  Buffo, yes; 
Perry, yes; Robbins, yes; Stuber, yes.  Motion passed.  
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Brandy Dalton, RMC, CMC 
Village Clerk 
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